
Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date: January 20, 2022 

Item description/summary: 

Community Water Fluoridation. This item was discussed in committee. OPUD previously had added 
fluoride to its water but after multiple complaints by residents/community, the Board made a 
decision to stop that practice in 2013. Yuba County Health and Human Services received a grant and 
part of the grant is to do training and education on water fluoridation. They would like the Board to 
review the attached information. 

 

Fiscal Analysis: 

None 

 

Employee Feedback 

None 

 

Sample Motion: 

Information only, no motion required at this time. 

Prepared by: 

Bri Anne Ritchie, Board Clerk 

 

 





1901

Dr. Frederick McKay notices residents of 
Colorado Springs had stained teeth, known 

as the “CO brown stain”

1931

Dr. McKay tested water and found 2.0 to 
14.0 mg/L

H. T. Dean mapped the prevalence of 
enamel staining

1945

Grand Rapids, MI becomes the first city to 
begin adding fluoride to their city’s water

This led to a decline in tooth decay in 
school aged children
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